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28 May 2013 
 
Insight Unlimited 
PO Box 780 
Christchurch 8140 
 
Attn Mr Alan Brown 
 
 
Dear Alan 

 
BUILDING PROFILE RE-SURVEY  OUR CITY - 159 OXFORD TCE 

 
We have now completed the resurvey of ‘Our City’ building on Oxford Terrace, and the 
results are included in this attachment. 
 
Following on from the original survey of 29th May 2012, the same methodology was 
adopted - the positions on the face of the building were all surveyed by Direct Reflective 
methods with both left and right instrument readings being recorded.  Distances were 
reduced to the horizontal - the same positions were surveyed on the second visit (07 May 
2013) - we have shown the repeat measurement in parenthesis. 
 
As you can see, the second follow up survey detected no movement – movements were 
within survey limits (WSL) +/-3mm.  There is one exception being the upper north corner 
on the East elevation (sheet 08/2).  We re-measured this value and checked our original 
survey for any discrepancy.  It could be that a single brick has moved during the period 
between the 2 surveys.  We do not believe that the wall has moved in any way, as the 
profile below this upper measurement is within survey limits. 
 
The Kate Sheppard National Memorial was surveyed again.  The values measured and 
reduced compare within survey limits of the original survey. 
 
Please feel free to contact us if you have any queries. 
 
Kind Regards 

 
 
 
Paul Durkin 
Regd Surveyor 


